WALDEN WOODS CONSERVANCY, INC.

CONSERVANCY BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

Wednesday, February 23, 2011

Present:
Barry Towers, Susan Atwater, John Webber, Marian Farley, Margy Schuck, Jay Malave and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management


Absent:

Ashley Doll, Warren Johnson, Brian Onessimo


Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 by Barry Towers, President

Election of New Secretary for Conservancy

Moved and seconded and passed election of Kathy Lucas as Conservancy Secretary

Minutes

The Board of Directors’ Meeting for February 23, 2011 were submitted and approved.

Financial Statements/Treasurer report





Malave

Discussion of Financial Report year ending 12/31/10.

Audit of 2009 has been reviewed by CPA; awaiting final approval

Review of actuals in reserve accounts.  Recommendation that review of numbers occur to validate.  Question of whether we can move money between separate accounts.

As of 2/1/11, all units declared.  Fee is paid by developer upon unit closing or rent to own agreement.  Upon closing two times amount is directly paid to reserves.  Questions surrounding issue of low reserves affecting owner ability to secure loans.

Vote on approval of audit tabled to next meeting.

Operating Budget

Snow Removal – contractual.  Salt application contracted for first use only.  Supplemental treatments are not in contract.

Manager’s Report







Goeckler

Pond – Two bids received.  Town of Windsor requires notice .   Current bids $8000 and $9800.  Board wants at least three quotes.  Revisit this issue in April.

Irrigation – Three bids received all within $5000.  Board would like to get input on new ideas, more efficiency.  Arrange to have presentations/discussions in May.

Cabana Repairs – Plan is to use composite wainscot on walls.  Questioned whether we should replace dividers, make handicap accessible and replace lockers.  Board requests Frank set project estimate with ballpark numbers for each repair to submit for next meeting.
Committee Reports

Environmental – none

Communication

Bob Ellis still acting as Chair.

Newsletter  now being done by Genevieve Latimer on a quarterly basis.  Next – May, 2011.

Discussion of Website – Potential of expanding score of calendar to include use of meeting house for rental.


Discussion of publishing minutes and what information should be censored.  Possible solutions: 

There would be no costs for password protection, however, could be come cumbersome – or -

Distribute sensitive information through email – or - Look into secured v. unsecured websites.

Meeting House

Julianna Gingras, Chair.  Seven volunteers needed for opening and closing.  Committee signup sheet made available.

Social

Sip, Savor and Share scheduled for March 12 from 7:00 to 9:00 pm

Welcome
Discussing best method going forward on welcoming new residents.  Decision was made to visit or leave info at door to follow with meeting.  Contact with continue for six months.

Standards – no activity

AAI form available through Elite when requesting changes

Old business


Update on “maintenance” building.  Successful in eliminating building from site plan.  Received approval to replace with additional six parking spaces on Jacobi.  Additionally, four new parking spaces with sidewalk to be added by tennis courts.

New Business

1.  Vacancies exist for liaisons to Conservancy



Margy Schuck – Social



Marian Farley – Welcome



Barry Towers – Standards



John Webber – Meeting House

2.  Street light poles

Poles are faded.  Ask Elite to identify which poles belong to conservancy.

Lighting was designed to be dim.

3.  Sidewalk

The proposed sidewalk on Marshall Phelps to Day Hill was defeated at a public meeting.  18-20 residents of Walden Woods attended, 7 of whom spoke.

4.  Development has been completed.  Contract allowed for rental of 30% of properties.  Developer is now offering rent to own.

5. Security – Marian Farley

Captain Kearse has been discussing Block Watch with Marian Farley and Margy Schuck.  A Safety Security Committee has been formed.  Residents are invited to an overview meeting.  A vendor will discuss alarm systems.  Windsor Police will be invited to attend meeting.

6. Discussion on Reserve Study.  Frank Goeckler asked to provide ideas for next meeting on two vendors.

Unit Owner Forum

1.  Bonnie Farmer, 24 Scarlet

Suggestion that pool rules and sign rules should be consistent.

2. Marian S       30 Knollwood

a. Drain is blocked in front of her home.  Water is collecting.  She is afraid that water will drain into her basement.

3. Genevieve Lattimer 360 The Circle

a. Wants consistency in street lights

4.  Tag Sale possible date June 18.  Motion, Second, Passed to start plans.

5. Dale Herrick 1 Scarlet

Discussion of deck on big pond.  Unless residents bring it up again for discussion, it is a dead issue.  Review:  $30,000 needed; could not get agreement work could be completed under $30,000.  Developer would not put agreement in writing.

Tabled to next month agenda.

6.  Bob Ellis

Would like Pool Attendant on agenda next month.

7. Debbie Giampolo

Questioned if Unit Owner Forum could be first prior to board meeting.

Concerned with dead trees on Hawthorne.  There is a good dialog with town regarding this issue.

Concerned with dredging of pond and what the purpose is.  Environmental report needed for this.

 Next Meeting

Next meeting scheduled for March 30, 2022 at 6:30 pm.

Adjournment

Adjourn at 9:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Lucas, Secretary

Approved

Barry Towers, President

